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SELLINDGE VILLAGE NEWS NOW 10 PAGES 

The Sellindge Village News has now gone to 10 pages, with so much news, it was becoming awkward to compile and 

edit the news.  We have increased the font (letter) size from 10 to 11, which will make it easier to read.  The What’s 

on Page is now a single A4 sheet so once again you can stick it on your fridge or notice board, and now there is also 

an information page on the other side which has contact details from Parish Council to if you have a power cut.  
 

THE NEW POLICE CONTACT POINT  @PCPFstoneHythe  
 

 
 

The new Police Contact Point started in July, but was too late to be included in the July News, the service comes to 

the Village Hall car park every 2 weeks and will be in the Village Hall car park on Sundays August 11
th

 and 25
th
 from 

6pm to 7.30pm.  You can come down and raise any concerns you have or get advice on various security concerns. 

Or just come down and show your support, we are lucky to have the service, let’s keep it.  Having the regular service 

will help with the Neighbourhood Watch to register an interest e-mail c.minister@sky.com  the more the better. 
 

KENT FIRE and RESCUE SERVICE – HOT WEATHER FIRE AND WATER ADVICE 

During this hot weather we all being extra alert to issues like health and vulnerable people as well as outdoor safety. 

Outdoor fires – Obviously we want people to enjoy the summer, but every year areas of countryside, crops, and 

wildlife habitats are destroyed by fire. While some of the incidents are due to deliberate fire-setters, many are actually 

started accidentally due to carelessness, so: 

Please be careful about disposing of cigarette ends  - - - - - - - - - - - -  Avoid open air fires during this dry weather 

Parents please make sure children know the hazards, consequences of playing with matches and lighting fires outdoors 

Water safety – In this hot weather rivers and lakes can look inviting, but a cooling dip can turn into an emergency, 

and as many waterways are so remote there is no guarantee that someone will hear your calls for help.  

Follow these tips to help keep yourself and your family safe around water: 

Don’t jump or dive in as the water can be far deeper then it looks, and have unseen hazards 

Never swim near weirs or locks as there are unusually dangerous currents 

Inland waters can be very cold, and can quickly cause cramp and breathing difficulties 
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 

The next date for the popular Sellindge Village Hall Table Top Fair is Saturday August 3
rd

 from 10am to 2pm.  Tables 

can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table, please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if there are any left at £10. 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR     www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

Sellindge Sports and Social Club are holding an afternoon boot fair in their grounds in Swan Lane on Saturday  

August  10
th
  £5.00 per Boot, no booking required  Set – Up at 11.00am No Entry will be allowed before this time.  

Public are requested not to arrive before 12 Noon.  Free car park and entry, homemade cake stall in the clubhouse with 

other food and beverages available and toilets in clubhouse.  Phone 01303 812 955 up to 10am on day.                       1 

mailto:c.minister@sky.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/




SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge 

Your Parish Council met on Tuesday July 9
th

 and the Chairman welcomed the 3 new Councillors to their first meeting. 

The most controversial item on the agenda was the news that Countrystyle are now looking at the conditions which 

have been applied by the Kent County Council and licenses that are required from the Environment Agency (EA) that 

will allow the site operate.  There are 37 conditions in total, so a lot of work has to be done by the company to produce 

the documentation ready for submission to either the KCC or the EA or both. 

Your Parish Councillors visited the Countrystyle site at Ridham Dock to see what happens and how a site taking in 

waste will work.  The biggest difference between the Ridham site and Otterpool is that Otterpool will be enclosed in a 

building with a positive pressure air and a two door lock.  This means that the outer door cannot be opened until the 

inner door is closed and no lorries can tip until both doors are closed.  The waste will be weighed in so that the site 

does not take in more than it is allowed under any EA licence. 

Now back to the 37 conditions.  The amount of waste that can come in to the site will be one of those conditions.  

Since the visit, as the Clerk I have, on behalf of your Council and the residents spoken to KCC and they inform me 

that the process will be as follows; 

*The applicant will produce the documents for the various conditions, (which ever ones they are applying for, as they   

will not be putting the conditions for 37 at once) these are then presented to the KCC or the EA who consider them 

and raise any queries.  Once any adjustments have been made they are sent out for consideration to the PC.  

*The Planning Committee, at the time of the original application, made a report on issues that should be included or 

monitored, so as the application was given permission, these concerns already have been made aware to the applicant. 

*Your Council was informed at the meeting that not all of the 37 conditions will be applied for at the same time so a 

watching brief will be maintained.   

*Countrystyle have asked that your Parish Council is the one stop information point on any queries you have so please 

contact me with any questions.  This way there will not be a number of different people asking the same questions. 

*In addition to the your Clerk relaying the questions you may have, Countrystyle have confirmed that they will relay 

updates on a regular basis to the Clerk, with the idea of having an update meeting later in the year.  Dates and venues 

to be confirmed when this is arranged. 

Now back to the other matters which your Council considered. 

The action log has been kindly taken over by Colin, this will aid my work load, as sometimes you can be on the phone 

for a long time waiting for a reply on a query or update and that is just on highway problems.  So thank you Colin. 

It has been a quiet month with no planning to consider, nor were there any decisions to report. 

Correspondence was mundane with only circulars from companies touting for business from your Parish Council; 

needless to say these were filed for future reference.  By now the Garage Safari will have taken place. Your Council 

hopes that it was a worthwhile event and look forward to another one next year. 

From a personal point of view it was nice to meet those of you who came to the Council Office to join in.  Now you 

know where the office is, please do come and visit if you have any questions on anything local.  Either myself or one 

of the Councillors – it is arranged that a Councillor is present when the office is open – will be able to assist.  

The next meeting will be on Tuesday August 13
th
, in the Durling Hall. 

From Your Parish Council Clerk and Proper Officer, Linda Hedley 
 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / e-mail  jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net  

My Communities Cabinet Portfolio has involved numerous meetings and conferences, including Trouble Families 

Conference, Princes Trust Programme Awards Evening, Try Angle Awards to celebrate young people’s achievements, 

opening of a Centre for ARCC (Activities, Respite, Rehabilitation, Care Centre) in Tontine Street Folkestone, Street 

Athletics on the Leas and a visit to Seabrook Primary School.  I also attended the 700
th
 Charter Celebrations at The 

Leas Cliff Hall and was delighted to form part of the welcoming party in Boulogne for 15 Shepway and 15 Boulogne 

students on a Tall Ship Project sailing from Portsmouth to Boulogne. 

In the Village, I was pleased to open the School Fayre and attended the Sports Day.  Many congratulations to all 

involved in the life of our happy and successful Primary School.  I attended the July Parish Council Meeting and it 

was good to see some members of the public there.  I have, as usual, received a number of requests on Planning 

matters, particularly relating to the ‘New Ways of Working’ that Shepway now operates under. 

Unfortunately, the proposal to install parking bollards outside Brook Lane Cottages has been rejected by the Estate 

Improvement Programme.  This is largely due to the fact that, of the 10 properties in Brook Lane, only 3 are now 

owned by Shepway District Council – and on this basis the improvements were felt to offer poor value for money. 
 

TO THE SELLINDGE NEWSLETTER EDITOR – As a grandparent I consider myself very privileged to  be part 

of the audience of the Sellindge School production of Ye Ha ! performed on Wednesday 17th July.  It was fabulous, 

very well acted, very well sung with many funny jokes.   

Well done to Miss Baxter, Mr Peters and the complete "Company".  Long may it continue.                   Alison Shave 
 

E SEDGWICK & SARAH GODFREY CHARITIES – ALLOTMENTS  There are no vacant plots available at 

present, but if you would like to add your name to the waiting list, for one of the Trust’s allotments in Swan Lane, just 

contact the Secretary on 814 086.           (3) 

http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net


FROM YOUR COUNTY COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, Kent County Council 

KCC has been in the news lately with the announcement that we have £240m of further savings to make (nearly a 

third of our present budget excluding schools) over the next three years.  There’s no doubt that this new set of savings 

will be difficult and much depends on whether we can reduce demand for social care through measures to help people 

live independently in their own homes.  We are also continuing to move more work on-line and are using procurement 

experts to help us make every pound count.  You can expect to hear more on our budget plans as they develop. 

The other big story was the Government’s consultation on the options for a new Lower Thames Crossing.  Most 

people accept there is a need for an extra crossing as the delays at Dartford are bad and getting worse.  You might 

think this is an issue that only concerns North Kent but it affects the whole of Kent as the present road network 

encourages most transit traffic to take the M20.  In the long term we need a lower Thames crossing that can connect 

traffic from Dover to the Midlands and the North so KCC has asked the government to go for option C which would 

connect the M2 with the A13 and the M25 between junctions 29 and 30.  We have also asked for as much of the route 

as possible to be tunnel to minimise the impact on the environment and we’ve taken the opportunity to make the case 

for other important improvements to the road network in Kent.  The Government has said that it wishes to make the 

best choice for the long term rather than automatically choosing the cheapest option (which is to build a new bridge at 

Dartford) and wants to encourage more capital projects.  It’s very much in Sellindge’s interests to have transit traffic 

to and from the Channel ports moved from the M20 to the A2/M2.   

Locally, I was very pleased to be invited to the children’s party hosted at Sellindge village hall on 14 July.  The party 

seemed to have at least as many adults as children and all enjoying the summer weather.  Sellindge village hall is one 

of the best used in Kent and there are always schemes on the go for improvement.  I am told their next project is the 

levelling of the hall floor to improve access for those with mobility problems. 

I have heard that Countrystyle may be close to submitting their case on how to fulfil the conditions they must meet 

before they can use Otterpool Quarry for processing waste.  The conditions are demanding and I know both the Parish 

Council and your other local representatives will be scrutinising any submission.  I shall let you know more as 

information becomes available. 
 

SUE COVUS 07773 397 141  KENT COMMUNITY WARDEN for LYMPNE, WEST HYTHE & SELLINDGE  

I would like to start by saying thank you for all the reports this month, nothing to serious, noisy neighbours, cold 

callers, pot holes and bon fires are some.  Please don’t wait to see me, call me, text me or an email will all be great.  

As my area has been expanded to cover Sellindge I will not be seen as much, this does not mean I am not here just in 

another area  or other warden duties so please do call me and leave your details name and phone number.  If you are 

calling about a crime call the police first, 101 for non urgent or 999 if crime in progress. 

Have a great summer keep cool but remember if you are going out or on holiday make sure all windows and doors are 

securely locked along with side gates, sheds and garages.  I will be attending the Get To Gether club at Village hall on 

Wednesday 14
th
 August 2pm for a short introduction  of who and what I do. 

 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups         Sellindge Village Hall 

The Pop In is now increasing in popularity, with people coming from as far away as Ashford, Folkestone and Dover.  

The Pop In is open Monday and Wednesday from 8.30am to 12 Noon, also now on Tuesday the Pop in is open from 

8.30am to 4.00pm, where you can stop relax have a cuppa and a chat, browse the bric – a – brac or the good selection 

of books and meet friends or make new friends, you can also get information from one of the outside agencies who 

will be attending the Pop In on certain dates.  The Pop In also holding information directories from Age UK and Case 

Kent (Shepway).  The Pop In now has a Hearing library with a good variety of titles.  Lots of good books to choose.  

Reflexology can be arranged through the Pop In.  We need bric – a – brac, having a sort out please bring it down. 

Tuesday 6
th

 the Chiropist will be back at the Pop In. 

Tuesday’s 6
th

 & 20
th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 13
th

  Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

100’s of books paperbacks, hardbacks, loads of children’s books all now at 20p come and see for yourself. 

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR JUNE 2013 
 

    Minimum temp.   4.50°C Mon.3
rd

                                       Mean night temp. 9.67°C 

               Maximum temp. 24.50°C Tues.18
th
.                                   Mean day temp.  12.81°C 

 

The North Easterly winds continued on from May into the first 10 days of June.  Temperatures were down even on 

days with clear skies and sunshine.  Only on 8 days did the temperature get into the low 20s.  Day averages were 

2.6ºC down and night by 0.42ºC.  For the 5
th

 month rainfall was below the month average with 10.922mm (0.43in) in 

8 days recorded.  Total rainfall for January to June (inc.) is 99.06mm (3.9in) below normal for six months. 
 

Godinton House and Gardens www.godinton-house-gardens.co.uk    Sculpture In The Gardens 

27
th
 July – 18

th
 August - Godinton’s annual exhibition of contemporary work by artists of the South East.   

The sculptures are displayed throughout the twelve acres of fabulous gardens including a trail through the wild garden 

where mature trees, swaying grasses and the reflections of a large wild pond make the perfect backdrop.  (4)   

http://www.godinton-house-gardens.co.uk/




SELLINDGE WI  

Last month we visited Littlestone Lifeboat Station on a windy fine evening to watch the lifeboat launched and landed 

into a net.  It was a very enjoyable evening.  This month on Wednesday 14
th
 August we are going to be told about a  

£3 husband.  Teas- Mo and Madeline.  Competition ' Q '. 
 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB 

For our next meeting on Wednesday August 14
th
, Sue Covus, Kent Community Warden Service will be giving us a 

talk about her job.  We meet in the Durling Hall from 2pm to 4pm.  If anyone would like to join us for this meeting 

you would be most welcome. 
 

SELLINDGE CLUBS LATE SUMMER FAIR AND SHOW 
 We will be holding a Fair and Show on Sunday 1

st
 September 2013 and hope to see as many villagers there as 

possible.  There will be lots of stalls and a small fun fair on site to keep you entertained while the judging of the Show 

takes place.  This is to be a fun competition and is open to all villagers and club members, there will be a one off 

charge of £1 per person and for this you can enter as many categories as you like.  Entries should arrive between 

11.30am and 1pm when the Judging will take place.  No entries may be removed until 5pm.   

The categories are as follows. 

Cookery - (1)  1 Victoria Sandwich (filled with jam only, any variety, between 7” and 8” round)   

(2)  5 plain scones  (3)  1 apple pie (any size)  (4)  1 lemon drizzle cake (any size or shape)  (5)  4 cup cakes 

(6)  1 fruit cake (any size or shape but must not be decorated)  (7)  3 cheese scones 

(8)  1 loaf of bread (any size or variety)  (9)  1 jar of strawberry jam  (10)  5 sausage rolls 

 Crafts – (11)  A hand knitted item  (12)  A painting  (13)  An item of needlework  (14)  A photograph of animal life 

(15)  A photograph of a woodland scene  (16)  Any other form a craft 

 Flower Arranging – (17)  A floral arrangement in a basket  (18)  A floral arrangement in a cup and saucer 

(19)  A frontal arrangement representing the setting sun 

 Kids Section – (20)  Kids section a vegetable garden in a seed tray not larger than 40cm x 25cm 

 Flowers – (21)  3 stems of Chrysanthemum (any variety)  (22)  1 specimen decorative or cactus Dahlia 

(23)  1 stem large flowered Rose  (24)  1 vase of any variety of 5 rose stems  (25)  3 stems of Dahlia (any variety) 

(26)  1 vase mixed flowers (annuals and or perennials)  (27)  1 vase Annuals  (28)  1 vase Perennials 

 Pot Plants – (29)  1 Fuchsia in a pot  (30)  1 Foliage Pot Plant  (31)  1 Flowering Pot Plant (not Fuchsia) 

(32)  I Cactus in a pot  (33)  1 Orchid in a pot 

 Fruit – (34)  3 cooking apples  (35)  3 dessert apples  (36)  5 plumbs  (37)  5 blackberries  (38)  5 raspberries 

(39)  a plate of any fruit 

 Vegetables – (40)  5 runner beans  (41)  7 French beans  (42)  5 potatoes  (43)  3 courgettes   

(44)  3 carrots (tops trimmed)  (45)  1 beetroot (top trimmed)  (46)  3 sticks of rhubarb (leaves trimmed) 

(47)  5 onion sets  (48)  5 shallots  (49)  3 leeks (tops trimmed)  (50)  5 tomatoes  (51)  8 cherry tomatoes 

(52)  3 different specimen vegetable  (53)  Heaviest Marrow  (54)  Longest runner bean 

(55)  Odd shaped fruit or vegetable 

 Rules   The judge’s decision is final  

1 to 10              All entries must be home made (apart from the jam in 1 and the sausage meat in 10) 

17 to 19            Can be home grown or purchased flowers 

20                     Can be made from anything 

21 to 28            Must be home grown (or allotment) 

29 to 33            Must have been in the owned by the exhibiter for at least 10 weeks 

34 to 55            Must be home grown (or allotment) with the exception of 37 which may be gathered from the wild 

Competitors should supply their own vases. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 

Fiona Wemyss gave the Gardeners a really interesting and informative talk on Cacti & Succulents at their July 

meeting.  As there are so many different varieties of these fascinating plants - both indoor and outdoor types this is a 

vast subject to cover.  Surprisingly there are quite a number which will overwinter outdoors.  Most cacti and 

succulents are extremely easy to grow and don't require a lot of attention, they don't need feeding and need hardly any 

water. They do like a bit of sun though.  All those members present really enjoyed this presentation and gave a well 

deserved round of applause to the speaker. 

Members were reminded of the Club's ANNUAL SUMMER SHOW which takes place SUNDAY 18
th

  AUGUST  

in the Village Hall (DOORS WILL OPEN TO VISITORS AT 2.30 p.m.) 

On Saturday 20th July members and friends enjoyed a day out to RHS Hyde Hall and Beth Chatto Gardens.  Two 

previous visits to Hyde Hall were spoiled by persistent rain - not so this time - the weather was just right, so it was 

third time lucky and a great time was had by all. 

The next meeting of the Gardeners is on Wednesday 21st August when the subject under discussion will be the 

Summer Show.  Refreshment hostesses will be June and Paula.       (6) 
 

 



SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their August Luncheon at The Black 

Horse, Monks Horton on Wednesday August 28
th
  meeting at 12 Noon  for 12.30pm luncheon. Will members let June 

Wales 01303 814 676 – know by Wednesday August 21
st
 if they’re joining the group. 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   Find us on Facebook   Sellindge Club 

Kids Disco - a thank you!!  A HUGE THANK YOU to all the children and parents who came along to the club on 

19th July for our kids disco fundraiser for the play park.  It was wonderful to see so many of our young community 

enjoying themselves on what was a beautiful summer's evening.   Particular thanks goes to Mo's Mobile disco and 

Ashford Bouncy Castle hire for their generous help and support on the night. 

Lastly but by no means least, thank you to Sellindge School and all those special people, mums, dads, grandparents 

and children in the village who went out of the way to spread the word about the event - we thank you so much for 

taking the time to support us!!!   We, like all of you are desperate to see a new play park in our village.   

Quiz Nightastic!  On 20th July the club held a Quiz night fundraiser for the Play Park! The Sellindge Sports and 

Social Club committee would like to thank:   

* Nikki & Richard Guck (from Barrow Hill) who organised the event and gave up their spare time to write the quiz 

questions and donate many of the raffle prizes.   

* And of course to all those of you who came along to the event.  It was great to see so many local people getting 

together from parents and grandparents in the village to members of the Parish Council!  

Finally, well done to the winning team, Densa and to the COOP for kindly donating the winners prizes.  

We have raised over £250 from the two recent fundraising events which is a fantastic result for the cause!   

Summer Multi Sport Courses for boys and girls  Elite Community Coaching UK Limited - Summer Multi Sport 

Courses for boys and girls at Sellindge Sports and Social club.  The Elite Community Coaching team will be at the 

Sellindge Sports and Social club on Wednesday 14th and Thursday 15th August to run a Multi Sport course.   The cost 

is just £30 for 2 days and £20 for 1 day from 9-4 pm. For children from 5-12 years old.  Sports include: Hockey, 

Dodgeball, Rounders, Basketball, Curling, Volleyball, Ball Skill, Football, Tag Ball, Tennis etc   

Call the Elite team on 07885982598 to book a space!   

New Youth Club at Sellindge Sports and Social Club.  We are delighted to announce that the Sellindge Sports & 

Social Club will be working in partnership with KCFN and CXK, both Children's Charities, to launch our very own 

Youth Club for 13-19 year olds.  CXK will provide its expertise in running youth provision, resources and paid staff 

BUT they are also interested in hearing from people who would like to train as volunteer Youth Club workers. Email 

caroline_crumley@mac.com  for further info.  
 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 

After many years, Village Praise will be finishing after the last service on August 4
th

.  All involved would like to thank 

everyone who has supported the monthly services and other activities that have been enjoyed over the years.  The 

Home Groups that currently run will continue to take place and anyone interested can contact Mike Crisp (01303 812 

484)   Should you be a regular participant in Village Praise and not have a home church, you are very welcome to join 

us at St. Mary’s, Sellindge or at Brabourne Baptist Church (details from 01303 813 257).  There will be transport 

available on the first Sunday of the month to Brabourne Baptist Church leaving between 10 and 10.15 am.            Mike 
 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR AUGUST 

Sunday       4
th
            10:30am               Village Praise   in  Village hall 

11
th
     9:30am               Holy Communion 

18
th
                 8:00am               Holy Communion 

Wednesday  21
st
     7:30pm               Evening Communion at Stowting Parish Church 

Sunday   25
th
   11:00am               Holy Communion 

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES 

Two years ago the people who attended Sellindge Methodist Chapel made the momentous decision, to close the  

Church building because so few people attended for worship and there was no one to continue to keep the Chapel 

open Sunday by Sunday.  Now the Christians Together in Sellindge have also decided that after the Village Praise 

Service on Sunday 5
th

 August, the monthly Service will no longer take place.  Of course there will still be regular 

Sunday worship at St. Mary's Parish Church in Sellindge, and there will be other Christian activities taking place in 

Sellindge, but if no one is willing to support the Church how long will it be before that also closes?  The Co-op Shop 

and Post Office flourish as does Potten Farm Nursery and other businesses in Sellindge, along with the activities at  

the Village Hall and the Sports and Social Club, and of course the Primary School.  But it is vital that residents do all 

they can to give their support.  Let us hope that the birth of a future heir to the throne will encourage us to value and 

support the many village activities that we seem to take for granted until they suddenly disappear because no one is 

willing to give their support.                     Dudley Shipton 
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.        

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)   01303 260 291   (7)  

http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
mailto:caroline_crumley@mac.com


 

 



WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN AUGUST 2013      Stick it on your fridge for pin board !!  
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com             

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com             

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com         

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -   **NEW** 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912 **NEW** 

ZUMBA – 7.00pm – 8.00pm Sellindge Primary School             

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  info@dancevisions.co.uk    

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -         

  SLIMMERS CLUB -- 7.00pm  Village Hall (Durling). 
 

THURSDAY JOJINGLES – 10.30am to 11.15am Village Hall (Main) 01233 611 613       

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098    

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.30am - 12 Tues 8.30am - 4.00pm – 813 475    
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER – VILLAGE PRAISE – Sunday 4
th

  10.30am Village Praise at the Village Hall 

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 8
th
  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489  

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 12
th
 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 13
th
 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 13
th
 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 813 372    Clerk 01233 720 392   

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 14
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

WOMANS INSTITUTE on Wednesday 14
th
   at 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 812  205  

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  21
st
            7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 24
th
       at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 26
th
  2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 28
th
           12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 28
th
         7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402 

 

 

SATURDAY 3
rd

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 2pm 
 

SUNDAY 18
th

 – SELLINDGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION ANNUAL 

SUMMER SHOW – VILLAGE HALL – 2.30pm  
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

SATURDAY 10th – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – 12 NOON 
 

Opening hours 5.00pm to 10.30pm Tues to Fri – 12 Noon to 11pm Sat - Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 
 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  
 

 

 

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


 

SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk     @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 
 

Sellindge Parish Council Office, Sellindge Village Hall (behind), Sellindge, Ashford, Kent – TN25 6JY 
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 
 

Jim Bryant ( Chairman )  of Downs Way,   Stanley Bull ( V – Chairman ) of Swan Lane,  Colin Minister of Greenfields 

Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,   Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock   Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 
 

Elected June 2013 
 

Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill   Chris Mason of Swan Lane   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill 
 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley 

Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 
 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

Shepway (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

Kent County Council (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 0300 333 5540 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk    e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk   
 

POLICE  PCSO Graeme Clayton contact on 101      Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk     
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk   Out of hours phone 03000 503 670 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331  Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk   
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk   
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. 

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday  7
th

 & 21
st
 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone  
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk   

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk   

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0845 278 0845 
    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 07773 304 503 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible.   
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 

from 5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk    Fully licensed bar, catering available 
 

ITEMS FOR THE SEPTEMBER 2013 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of 

Barrow Hill) or e-mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com    by 2200 hours (10pm) on TUESDAY 20
th

 AUGUST 2013  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or telephone number (not for publication)  or phone 814 625 and I will collect 
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